
 Board of Education Meeting Notes, February 20, 2023

 Hawk News

Superintendent Kurt Krizan's Shout Outs: Kurt Krizan, along with Hillcrest/LEADS Principal Heidi White
presented Student Shout Outs to Olivia Rankin, Staff Members Echo Nicolaus and Jennifer Tonn and PLC:
Second Grade Team Stephanie Laabs, Ryan Stuber, Nicole Klose, Jennifer Zoll, Taylor DePerry and Emily
Moderson. Congratulations to all! 

Committee Reports: Mart Grams - Finance Committee met to review financials and budget, which is
still in  a review process before establishing budgets for next year. 
Alysia Pillsbury - Buildings & Grounds met to discuss updates on roof which will require work this year.
Shawn Mathwich, Director of Buildings and Grounds and his staff were commended for their ability to perform
much of the maintenance work in-house, saving the district money on outside contractors. 

Information Items: Teacher of the Year Criteria ~ Kurt Krizan announced that nominations are now being
accepted for Teacher of the Year. The Nominations Committee will review submissions received by April 1 and
will recognize one person from each building.   

Action Items:  CESA 10 2023-24 Technology Service Contract – Kurt Krizan and Ben Brazeau,
Instructional Technology Coordinator proposed renewing the contract with CESA 10 for their E-Rate Services
which applies for reimbursements to the district throughout the year. Board approved service contract as
presented.  

SCHS Bleachers ~ Kurt Krizan and Shawn Mathwich, discussed the high school bleacher inspection. The
bleachers and Press Box are 25 years old were recently inspected and found to be in need of replacing. The
district does not have the funds to complete this project. A suggestion was made to lease bleachers next year
for between $30K and $60K. Buildings and Grounds will do most of the demo and scrap out what is possible.
Board approved up to $60K to proceed with the lease plan as proposed.  

Resignations/Retirements/Appointments: Nicole Hartlaben, Director of Human Resources, presented
the appointment of MacKenzie Lambert, Special Education at Hillcrest Primary, and one retirement Shannon
Neumann, SCMS Interventionist. The board accepted the appointment and the retirement. Additional
retirements include: Rebecca Dillenburg, Olga Brener Support Staff, Dawn Lorge, SCMS Support Staff, Sue
Moede, SCHS Support Staff and Barb Reiter, Hillcrest Primary Support Staff. The Board thanked the retiring
staff for their years of service. 

For more information about this meeting, including agendas, approved minutes and policy changes, click
here.
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 #ShawanoProud 

1st Place - Team Engineering Challenge
Brandon Reed, Drake Herm, 

Dylan Hodkiewicz
1st Place - Welding Sculpture 

Ari Ross
3rd Place - Team Engineering Challenge

Anderson Schmidt, Ryan Schwitzer, 
Dane Hodkiewicz

3rd Place - Auto Service Technology
Brady Hannes

3rd Place - Job Interview 
Renza Anthony

3rd Place - Middle School CO2 Dragster 
 Colbie Reinke

Congratulations to the Skills USA Members that competed in
the regional contest at Fox Valley Technical College!
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